EDB clarification

In response to an online circulation of a "press release" which stated
that classes of all schools in the territory will remain suspended tomorrow
(November 20), a spokesman for the Education Bureau (EDB) clarified that the
so-called "press release" was entirely a fabrication. The bureau condemned
such an act and called on members of the public to pay attention to the
formal announcement to be issued by the EDB later.
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